
July 24, 2019 

To all Skaters, Parents and Guardians, 

Our summer skating programs are well underway and there is a lot of work being done behind the 
scenes to prepare for our Fall/Winter season to start.  This year is a struggle more than most. 

I wanted to take a minute to give you some information that is going to change how our Fall/Winter 
registration will be taking place this year and about some possible changes to our regular start dates. 

In July we received an email from the City of Maple Ridge to let us know that if the Sr. Burrards Lacrosse 
team were to qualify for the Mann Cup this year, there would be a delay in installing the ice at Planet Ice 
so that the Mann Cup could be hosted in Maple Ridge.  This would mean we would not be able to start 
our regular programs until September 23rd or 24th. 

Right now, I am working to secure as much ice time as I can so that we can get the skaters on the ice to 
prepare for the first competition of the year in October and so that the synchro teams can start 
practicing.  

If we do have a delay in getting our regular ice times, we will be running a modified schedule with 
synchro and free skate sessions for the first three weeks of September.  Both our Jr. Academy and 
Canskate programs will not start until the week of September 23rd. 

If the Burrards are not successful in their playoff run, all of our programs will start as usual. 

Because of the uncertainty involved we will be creating two programs with different pricing on our 
registration website.  Once we know for sure if we will have a delay or not, we will open the appropriate 
programs for registration. Basically, we will have a Plan A and a Plan B both ready to go and we will let 
everyone know as soon as we know which we need to proceed with.  

We will be posting our regular schedule on our website (www.mapleridgeskating.com) so that you will 
be able to plan which days and times you will be skating once we start, but we will not be posting a start 
date or pricing until we find out how the Burrards make out in their playoffs.  As soon as I have the 
modified schedule confirmed, I will have it posted as well to give you an idea of how the first few weeks 
of September may end up looking for us.  

Unfortunately, the window for registration is going to be much smaller than it usually is and than we like 
it to be.  Our volunteers will all be working really hard to resolve any registration issues that come up as 
quickly as we can.  We do appreciate your patience and understanding during our registration process.  

At this point, there isn’t anymore information to share with everyone but I would be happy to answer 
any questions that you have the best that I can.  Please feel free to reach out to me at 
dawnillerbrun@gmail.com 

Kind Regards, 

Dawn Illerbrun 

MRSC Vice President 
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